


 
 

THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
 

1200 DEFENSE PENTAGON 
WASHINGTON, DC  20301-1200 

HEALTH AFFAIRS  
 

 
MEMORANDUM FOR DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF DEFENSE,  

      (INSTALLATIONS AND ENVIRONMENT) 
 
SUBJECT:  Fluoridation of Water Supplies under the Control of the Department of Defense   

 
Department of Defense (DoD) Directive 1010.10, dated August 22, 2003, “Health 

Promotion and Disease/Injury Prevention,” establishes the DoD requirement to implement health 
promotion, disease and injury prevention programs, and population health to improve and sustain 
military readiness and the health, fitness, and quality of life of military personnel, DoD 
personnel, and other beneficiaries.  This Directive also requires DoD to support the achievement 
of the Department of Health and Human Services’ Healthy People Goals and Objectives.  One of 
these objectives is to provide optimally fluoridated water to the U.S. population.  Providing 
optimally fluoridated water is a proven disease prevention program that improves and sustains 
the military readiness and health of military personnel.  With the current scientific evidence 
supporting the benefits of fluoride in preventing dental decay for all ages, to include adults, it is 
critical that DoD provide this proven public health benefit.  This will ensure improved dental 
readiness and health for Active Duty personnel. 

 
Dental decay continues to be a major problem for military personnel and is a significant 

reason for personnel to be classified as non-deployable.  The junior enlisted (E1–E3) have the 
highest risk for dental decay among Active Duty personnel, and many of them reside in on-base 
housing facilities.  Providing optimally fluoridated water will directly reduce their risk for dental 
decay and improve dental readiness.  The enclosed recent survey on the level of fluoride in 
drinking water at DoD installations in the United States was conducted by the Pew Charitable 
Trusts and the Tri-Service Center for Oral Health Studies.  Review of the Consumer Confidence 
Report (CCR) for 158 military installations was performed, and this included 210 water systems.  
The CCRs for 189 of these systems were obtained by Pew.  There are 14 military installations 
that operate water treatment facilities and are not providing optimally fluoridated water to their 
population.   

 
For locations where optimally fluoridated water is not available, prescriptions for 

supplemental fluoride tablets is an option.  However, several studies have shown that compliance 
with daily ingestion of the fluoride tablet is poor, which decreases the effectiveness of preventing 
dental decay.  By far, the most effective preventive program for preventing dental decay is water 
fluoridation.  I request that your office ensure that all DoD facilities operating a water treatment 
facility that services over 3,300 personnel provide optimally fluoridated water, and that ongoing 
education for water plant personnel continue with appropriate surveillance by State and local 
health officials.   
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Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of our Service members, 
veterans, and their families. 

 
 
 
 
 

 Jonathan Woodson, M.D.  
 
Enclosure: 
As stated 


